Office of the Treasurer-Tax Collector

Contra Costa County

Russell V. Watts
Treasurer-Tax Collector

Ronda Boler
Executive Secretary



Belinda ZhuAssistant Treasurer

Lulis Lopez
Assistant Tax Collector

September 25, 2023

John Gioa, District I Supervisor, Chairman 11780 San Pablo Avenue, Suite D El Cerrito, CA 94530 Sent by Email: John_Gioia@bos.cccounty.us

Dear John,

Please accept this letter as formal notification to you and to the Board of Supervisors that I will resign from my position as Treasurer-Tax Collector of Contra Costa County effectively December 31, 2023.

It has been a privilege and honor to serve the citizens of Contra Costa County as their elected Treasurer-Tax Collector the last thirteen years and as Chief Deputy Treasurer-Tax Collector for eight years prior under the leadership of my predecessor and mentor the late William J. Pollacek. I have met and worked with many wonderful people during my tenure and am very grateful for their support and trust.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions. I am happy to help in any way I can with the transition process.

Sincerely,

Russell V. Watts

CC: Federal Glover, District V Supervisor, Vice-chair

Candace Andersen, District II Supervisor

Diane Burgis, District III Supervisor

Ken Carlson, District IV Supervisor

Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board

